
 

 

The Judith A. Shinogle Award Lecture 
with Kiki Malomo-Paris 

 
Thursday, November 5, 2020 

5:00 pm - 6:30 pm 
Via Webex 

 
Welcome remarks 
Dr. Nancy Miller, Director and Professor, School of Public Policy 
 
Remarks in memory of Judith A. Shinogle 
Dr. Mary Cohen​, sister of Judith Shinogle 
Dr. Pinka Chatterji, graduate school classmate and friend of Judith Shinogle 
Dr. Marisa Domino, graduate school classmate and friend of Judith Shinogle 
Dr. Stephanie Halling, friend of Judith Shinogle 
 
Introduction of Speaker 
Dr. David Salkever, Professor Emeritus, School of Public Policy 
 
Lecture: “​Variation in Perinatal Health Outcomes among Low-Income Census 
Tracts: an analysis of the impact of Low-Income Housing Tax Credit unit receipt​” 
Kiki Malomo-Paris, doctoral candidate, School of Public Policy 

 
  



Previous Shinogle Memorial Fellowship Awardees and Year of Award 
 
2013 - Stephen Johnston 
2014 - Alison Mitchell 
2015 - Michael Abrams 
2016 - Cheryl Camillo  
2017 - Jennifer Smith 
2018 - Jennifer Walsh 
2019 - Erin Dorrien 
 
Biographies 
 
Ms. Kiki Malomo-Paris 
Kiki Malomo-Paris is a Public Policy Ph.D. candidate specializing in evaluation and analytical 
methods. She previously worked as the Public Health and Policy Fellow at the Green & Healthy 
Homes Initiative after receiving her Masters at the UMBC School of Public Policy.  She is 
currently a graduate research assistant at The Hilltop Institute within the Medicaid Policy 
Studies team. 
 
Dr. Mary L. Cohen 
Mary L. Cohen, Ph.D. is an Associate Professor of Music Education at the University of Iowa. She 
researches music-making and well-being, songwriting, and collaborative communities. In 2009, 
she founded the Oakdale Prison Community Choir (http://oakdalechoir.lib.uiowa.edu/). She is 
completing a book with co-author Stuart Paul Duncan titled Freeing Silenced Voices: 
Music-Making in  Prisons. She is collaborating on an international initiative about the role of 
music in prison, peacebuilding, and abolitionist principles. Her sister, Judy Shinogle, influenced 
her to take piano lessons, learn to teach group fitness, and earn a Ph.D.: three things in her life 
that continue to give her great joy. She wrote a song in honor of Judy called “Find the Joy” that 
the Oakdale Choir sang in May 2013 and a recording of it is available on the choir website under 
“original works.” 
 
Dr. Pinka Chatterji 
Pinka Chatterji, Ph.D. is an Associate Professor in the Economics Department at the University 
at Albany, and a Research Associate at the National Bureau of Economic Research. Her research 
interests include policies related to public and private health insurance, maternal and child 
health, and health disparities. 
 
Dr. Marisa Domino 
Marisa Elena Domino, Ph.D. is a professor in the Department of Health Policy and Management 
in the Gillings School of Global Public Health; she is also director of the Program on Mental 
Health and Substance Abuse Systems and Services Research at the Cecil G. Sheps Center for 
Health Services Research. She received her doctoral degree in health economics from Johns 



Hopkins University and completed a postdoctoral fellowship in the economics of mental health 
at Harvard Medical School’s Department of Health Care Policy. Dr. Domino’s research interests 
include the economics of mental health, agency relationships among physicians, patients and 
insurers, the diffusion of new technologies and the public provision of health care and health 
insurance to low-income populations. 
 
Stephanie Halling 
Stephanie Halling is a Principal Manager for Computer and Statistical Services with the National 
Cancer Institute at Frederick as well as Vice President at DMS Health Services at BRMi. 
Stephanie and Judy shared a love of dogs and competed in many dog sporting events together 
over the years.  Judy’s pride and joy, her beloved German Shorthair Pointer, Siegfried, now 15+ 
years old, resides with Stephanie and her family. 
 
Dr. Nancy A. Miller 
Nancy A. Miller, Ph.D. is Director and Professor in the School of Public Policy and an Affiliate 
Professor in the Doctoral Program in Gerontology.  She received both her M.A. and Ph.D. from 
the University of Chicago.  
Dr. Miller has conducted interdisciplinary health policy research, focusing on disability and 
aging issues, for over 25 years, first through her work at the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid 
Services and then as a faculty member in the School of Public Policy, which she joined in 1998. 
In 2016, she received the Philip G. Weiler Leadership Award in Aging & Public Health and in 
2004 she received the University System of Maryland Regents Faculty Award for Excellence in 
Mentoring. 
 
Dr. David Salkever 
David Salkever, Ph.D. is Professor Emeritus in the School of Public Policy where he served on 
the active faculty from 2005 through 2019. He is also Professor Emeritus of Health Policy and 
Management in the Bloomberg School of Public Health at Johns Hopkins where he served on 
the active faculty from 1972 through 2005. While at Johns Hopkins, he served as Judy Shinogle’s 
Ph.D. thesis advisor and collaborated with Judy on studies of the economics of work-related 
disabilities, health insurance, and mental health services. 
 
Dr. Judith Shinogle 
Judith Ann “Judy” Shinogle, Ph.D. was a former Senior Research Scientist with the Maryland 
Institute for Policy Analysis and Research and Adjunct Associate Professor of Public Policy, who 
passed away in May 2012. Judy's work for MIPAR included studies on gambling, childhood 
obesity, and wellness initiatives. Her published work includes articles on the effects of mental 
health insurance coverage on employees’ disabilities, mental health parity in insurance, 
economic costs of obesity, and pharmaceutical use among persons with disabilities. 
 
 
The Judith A. Shinogle Memorial Fellowship is made possible in part by the generosity of donors. 

To make a gift to the Award Lecture fund or the School of Public Policy, please visit 
https://publicpolicy.umbc.edu/giving/. 


